

Decision of Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic Calming Committee

16 May 2019

Item 24

Parking - No Parking and Car Share - Ross Street and Cullen Close, Forest Lodge

2019/068972

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the following reallocation of parking in Forest Lodge:

- (A) On the eastern side of Ross Street, between the points 92.1 metres and 100.4 metres (one car space), south of the Ross Street dead end as "No Parking"; and
- (B) On the northern side of Cullen Close, between the points 15.3 metres and 20.3 metres (one car space), west of Ross Street as "No Parking Authorised Car Share Vehicles Excepted Bay 854".

Voting Members for this Item

Voting Members	Support	Object
City of Sydney	✓	
Roads and Maritime Services	✓	
NSW Police – Leichhardt PAC	✓	
Representative for the Member for Balmain	✓	

city of Villages

Decision

The Committee carried the recommendation unanimously.

Background

The City is committed to providing dedicated parking for car sharing across the Local Government Area as part of a Council approved Car Share Policy. A submission has been received from Popcar for a car share space in Ross Street, Forest Lodge, opposite Cullen Close.

Following community consultation, it is proposed to introduce the car share space in Cullen Close and reallocate the parking space in Ross Street to "No Parking" to allow drivers to pick-up and drop-off.